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The Minister of Food and Agricul-

ture (Shri A. P. Jain): (a) The pro-
posal to increase the cess from half 
per cent, to one per cent, ad valorem 
involves consideration of several 
intricate issues which are under active 
examination.

(b) It is difficult to fix a time 
limit.

Seed Farms •
•48. Shri R. C. Majhi: Will the 

Minister of Food and Agriculture be
pleased to state:

(a) the target fixed for setting up 
seed farms in the current financial 
year;

(b) whether it is like’y to be 
achieved in the stipulated period; and

(c) whether the problem of acquir-
ing land for seed farms has been 
solved?

The Minister of Food and Agricul-
ture (Shri A. P. Jain): (a) 1587 farms.

(b) 1519 seed farms are likely to 
be set up.

(c) The problem of acquiring land 
has been solved to a great extent by 
increasing the Central assistance for 
land from Rs. 500/- to Rs. 1500/- per 
acre and by simplifying the procedure 
for acquiring land for seed farms

Indian Agricultural Research 
Institute

. . .  J  Shri Damani:
\Shri Nagi Reddy:

Will the Minister of Food and Agri-
culture be pleased to state:

(a) the nature and details of the 
courses of training provided at the 
Post Graduate School of the Indian 
Agricultural Research Institute, in-
augurated recently; and

(b) what is the system of recruit-
ment of scholars for training and how 
many scholars are undergoing train-
ing at present, State-wise?

The Minister of Food and Agricul-
ture (Shri A. F. Jain): (a) .and (b). A 
statement is laid on the Table of the 
Sabha. [See Appendix I, annexure 
No. 17.]

Water and Sewage Disposal in Cal-
cutta

fShri Tridib Kumar
*48.  ̂ Chaadharl:

[_ Shri Haider:

Will the Minister of Health be 
pleased to state whether it is a fact 
that the World Health Organisation 
have agreed to send a team of experts 
to prepare a scheme for the improve-
ment of water supply in greater Cal-
cutta?

The Minister of Health (Shri Kar- 
markar): Yes, the World Health Or-
ganisation have agreed to send a sur-
vey team to West Bengal for a period 
of three months during the year 1960 
for formulating a scheme for the im-
provement of water supply in greater 
Calcutta.
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